UNDERLYING ASSUMPTIONS RE:  SB 290
1. We must submit assurances by July 1, 2013 that we meet SB 290 teacher and administrator evaluation requirements.

2. The evaluation system must be applied to all SOESD administrators and teachers.

3. However, the assurances (as they relate to the standards, rubrics, etc.) apply only to building administrators or classroom teachers.

4. It is unclear what requirements apply to administrators and teachers who are NOT building administrators or classroom teachers.

5. It is unclear whether specialists, such as SLPs, autism consultants, OTs/PTs, school psychologists, and technology/media specialists are “teachers” under the SB 290 definition.
6. For purposes of evaluation, we have defined categories of “teacher” and “administrator” which encompass all SOESD licensed and administrative job descriptions.  See the attached lists.

7. Measures of student learning and growth are not required to be considered as part of teacher/administrator evaluations until the 2014-2015 school year.

8. However, student learning and growth goals must be established as part of the evaluation cycle during the 2013-2014 school year.

9. It is unclear how student learning and growth can be measured for teachers (and for administrators who supervise them) whose jobs are to evaluate, consult, train, instruct on an itinerant basis (that is, teachers who do not provide instruction to the same students every day) or support students and staff in other ways (that is, licensed staff who do not directly provide instruction to students).
10. Because we believe strongly that the work of SOESD teachers and administrator does impact student achievement, we will develop guidance for student learning and growth goals that are relevant to our work.

11. We believe that the elements we are recommending (standards, rubrics, etc.) will provide a sufficient framework for an SOESD teachers and administrator evaluation system.


12. Our plan is to meet the minimum requirements of the evaluation system by July 1, more fully develop some elements of the system during the summer, and spend the 2013-2014 school year refining elements for SOESD employees (with more clear guidance from ODE re:  the application of SB 290 to ESDs).  In other words, our documentation of SOESD’s teacher and administrator evaluation system should be viewed as a “work in progress.”
